
From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 4/18/2017 6:34:11 AM
Subject: FW: Advocacy Day for Access and Independence - April 26th

Please advise.
 
Lily
 

From: Ed Schafer [mailto:eschafer@mpastrategies.com] 
 
Sent: Monday, April 10, 2017 10:54 AM
 
To: Lily Cogdill
 
Subject: Advocacy Day for Access and Independence - April 26th
 
Dear Lily,
Good talking with you this morning and thanks again for the information. On April 26th, over 400 SC residents and 25 
organizations statewide will unite outside of the Statehouse in an effort to help ensure people with disabilities have 
equal access and opportunity. We will be promoting independence for people with disabilities. We would be honored 
if Lieutenant Governor Bryant could speak to the group from the Statehouse steps around 10:30 am on Wednesday, 
April 26th. Please let me know if he will be able to speak. Thank you so much for your consideration!
For more information about the event and to see the list of organizations participating, please go to www.
unlockingbarriers-sc.org .
Sincerely,
 
Ed
 
Ed Schafer
Legislative Counsel
MPA Strategies
www.mpastrategies.org 
803-707-8956
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